

Green Mountain Care Board 89 Main Street Montpelier, VT 05620 [phone] 802-828-2177 www.gmcboard.vermont.gov Kevin Mullin, Chair Cornelius Hogan Jessica Holmes, PhD Robin Lunge, JD, MHCDS Maureen Usifer Susan Barrett, JD, Executive Director

DELIVERED ELECTRONICALLY

June 8, 2017

Mr. Thomas Huebner Rutland Regional Medical Center 160 Allen St. Rutland, VT 05701

RE: Docket No. GMCB-013-17con, Replacement of Two Mammography Units and Related Construction/Renovation. Project Cost: \$1,298,034.

Dear Mr. Huebner:

Thank you for the letter dated June 5, 2017 regarding your intention to replace two mammography units and related construction/renovation work.

Based on the information provided in your letter, we have concluded that the project does not trigger the Certificate of Need dollar threshold for diagnostic and therapeutic equipment and is therefore not subject to review.

However, if there are changes in the project as represented, please contact us so we may determine whether the proposed changes are subject to review.

If you have further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 802-828-2918.

Sincerely,

S/ <u>Donna Jerry</u> Donna Jerry Senior Health Policy Analyst

